
DECEMBER 1980 
JANUARY 1981 

ACTIVITIES 

DEC. 5  • BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AT 700 PM  
 • RICHARD LLOYD WILL PRESENT ANOTHER INSTALLMENT IN THE BASIC AS-

TRONOMY SERIES AT 8:30 PM 
DEC. 12 • MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING WITH ELECTION 0F OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 

FOR 1981 AT 8:30 PM 
 • A ROUND UP OF ACTIVITIES OF 8 TO 10 ASTRONOMY GROUPS IN THE NIAGRA 

FALLS, ONTARIO AREA AND A REVIEW OF THE PORTABLE INFLATABLE PLANE-
TARIUM WILL BE PRESENTED IN TALK AND SLIDE FORMAT BY JACK BRISBIN. 

DEC. 19 • ANNUAL CHR.ISTMAS PARTY ——— 8.30-10.30 PM 
PLAN TO SPEND AN EVENING WITH MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES 
SHARJNG SOCIAL EXCHANGE AND HOLIDAY FOODS. THIS IS TRADITIONAL-
LY THE TIME OF THE YEAR WHEN INACTIVE MEMBERS GET T0GETHER TO 
CATCH UP ON CURRENT HAPPENINGS AND WE USUALLY HAVE A LARGE TURN 
OUT. ANY APPROPRIATE FOOD CONTRIBUTION WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECI-
ATED. THERE WILL NOT BE ANY TELESCOPE OR MIRROR MAKING THIS EVEN-
ING.  

DEC. 26 • THE DAS WILL NOT MEET THIS DAY AFTER CHRISTMAS  
JAN. 2  • BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AT 7.00 PM  
  • RICHARD LLOYD WILL PESENT AN ASTRONOMY TALK(NOT PART OF THE AS-

TRONOMY SERIES) AT 8;30 PM 
  • NORMAL TELESCOPE AND MIRROR MAKING ACTIVITES RESUME 
JAN.  9 • MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING AT 8:30 PM 
JAN. 16 •BASIC ASTRONOMY CLASS IN THE CONTINUING SERIES PRESENTED BY RICH-

ARD LLOYD AT 8.30 PM 
JAN.23&30 THESE DATES ARE OPEN HOWEVER WE ARE ATTEMPTING TO SECURE FILMS 

FOR THESE DATES, OR A SHOW AT THE GRUNOW PLANETARIUM.  

THE COLLEGE ASTRONOMY CLASS BEING TAU6HT BY DR. BLASS AT THE U OF D BEGAN 
DEC. 2 (7:00-8:30 PM TUESDAYS) IN ROOM 114 OF THE ENGINEERING BUILDIN6. OUR 
NEXT MEETING IS DEC. 9, NO CLASS DEC. 16, 23, AND .30.  

-ANNOUNCEMENTS -  
WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS --  
ALBERT SANT, JOHN KRANIG, MICHAEL AND BRENDA MCNEIL WERE ATTRACTED BY 
THE NEWLY FORMED COLLEGE ASTRONOMY CLASS. JEFFREY FRESKO WILL TAKE AD-
VANTAGE OF OUR FRIDAY TELESCOPE WORKSHOP TO MAKE 12 1/2 INCH F5.5 MIRROR.  
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 -ANNOUNCEMENTS CONTINUED- 
• THE THREE BOOK SET OF "AMATEUR TELESCOPE MAKING" HAS BEEN PURCHASED 

FOR OUR LIBRARY AND IS AVAILABLE FOR REFERENCE.  

• THE DAS HAS PURCHASED A FEW OF THE COULTER TELESCOPE KITS FOR THE CON-
VENIENCE OF OUR MEMBERS WHO DON'T WANT TO L00SE TIME WAITING FOR THE 
LONG DELIVERY PERIOD.  

• WE ARE PLANNING A PLANETARIUM SHOW AT MRS. GRUNOW'S HOME IN JANUARY. 
A SIGN-UP SHEET WILL BE AVAILABLE AT THE FRIDAY NIGHT MEETINGS OR CALL 
THE DAS PHONE 837-0130 TO MAKE YOUR RESERVATION. SPACE IS LIMITED TO 
TWENTY PERSONS. TENTATIVE DATES ARE JAN. 23 OR 30. 

• GENERAL INFORMATION SHEET HAS BEEN OMITTED FROM THIS DITTO BUT TIMES 
AND PLACES ARE UNCHANGED. 

• A SPECIAL THANKS T0 ED INDYK FOR ACCEPTING THE TASK OF PROCURING ASTRO-
NOMICAL FILMS FOR OUR MEETINGS. 

• SLATE FOR 1981 ELECTION 
GARY FREY  PRESIDENT  
ED DVORAK  VICE PRESIDENT 
MARTY KUNZ  SECRETARY  
GORGE EYSTER  TREASURER  
RICHARD LLOYD  DIRECTOR 3 YRS  
NANCY WAGGONER  DIRECTOR 3 YEARS  
FRANK LIPKE  DIRECTOR 2 YEARS 

THE OTHER DIRECTORS SERVING US ARE MIKE MANYAK, LARRY APPLBAUM AND 
CLAUDE MCELDRY 

 
 
 
• AS OUT GOING PRESIDENT OF THE SOCIETY I LOOK BACK WITH JOY AT MY EXPE-

RIENCE DURING THE PAST YEAR AND A HALF AND GIVE THANKS TO ALL OF THOSE 
WHO SUPPORTED ME. EVEN THOSE WHO DID NOT CONTRIBUTE DIRECTLY SHOULD 
BE MADE AWARE THAT YOUR VERY EXISTENCE AS A MEMBER IS IMPORTANT TO ME 
AND THE RESPONSIBILITY I TOOK ON BEHALF OF THIS SOCIETY ACTUALLY 
TURNED OUT TO BE AN OPPORTUNITY FOR ME TO EXPERIENCE GROWTH THAT I 
CAN USE IN MY LIFE. I LEARNED A LOT AND HAD MANY ENJOYABLE HOURS - IT 
WAS GREAT TO SERVE AS YOUR PRESIDENT. 

BEST WISHES FOR THE HOLIDAY AND I AM LOOKING FORWARD TO AN EVEN 
BETTER YEAR FOR OUR DAS IN 1981.  




